Dhanaura Road, Amroha, 244221, U.P.

MESCO/CIR-P/05/25-26

27th April, 2025

**Subject: Contribution Drive for Labour Day Celebration** 

Dear Parents,

We hope this message finds you well. As a part of our ongoing efforts to instill the values of gratitude, empathy, and community spirit among our students, we are pleased to announce that our school will be celebrating Labour Day on 1st May 2025.

Labour Day provides us with an invaluable opportunity to recognize and appreciate the dedication and hard work of the unsung heroes in our society, our beloved community helpers. To make this celebration truly special and meaningful, we invite you to contribute in a unique way.

We kindly request parents to send in some usable items as tokens of appreciation for our school helpers, including our driver, caretakers, peon, and sweepers. These items could range from practical essentials to thoughtful gifts, aimed at expressing our gratitude for their tireless efforts in ensuring the smooth functioning of our school.

Your contributions can include but are not limited to:

Personal care items such as soap, shampoo, or moisturizers

- \* Stationery supplies like pens, notebooks, or markers
- \* Snacks or beverages to brighten up their break times
- \* Clothing items such as caps, gloves, or scarves for outdoor work

Thank you for your cooperation in making Labour Day a memorable and meaningful occasion for everyone involved.

Warm regards,

Pooja Buttan (Principal)